SURVEYORS CREEK PUBLIC SCHOOL P&C MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY 7th November 2017
MEETING OPENED:

6:39pm
Meeting held in School Staff Room.

MEETING CHAIRED BY Belinda Ruhbrook
Attendees:
Robyn Koen, Nicole Timbs , Diane Morgan, Kelly Touma, Catherine Mcann Smith, Nicole Timbs, Tina Webba, Vicki Hope, Kathy Browne, Kylie Hoegel, Belinda Rushbrook , Glenda Pagacs and Lisa Cammans 
Apologies:      Di Clark, Nicole Hancock and Cherie Lilley 
MINUTES 

Previous minutes read and accepted:

Accepted by Diane Morgan and seconded by Kelly Touma
BUSINESS ARISING

· Notes to go home regarding book packs and they will be available at the Kindy 2018 open night.
· Newsletters are still being interrupted but Kathy Browne hopes that this will be fixed with activity settling down with in the school.

CORRESPONDENCE IN

· Kids Helpline help request
· P&C Federation Magazine
· School Newsletter
· Financial assistance Letters from Sandra Murray, Jodie Green and Lisa Stevens.
· Haines Australia ( Bonds) consignment notice for Underwear donation

· Rebel Sport funding Email.

CORRESPONDENCE OUT

· Cheque to Gth Landscaping for deposit for work to be done on sandpit area.
REPORTS:

Treasurer

· Reports attached.
· $72,030.95 @today - P&C Account
· $12,340.08 @ today – Canteen Account
· The $6K transfer from canteen to p&c account for term 3 has gone through.
· The Signatories to be changed to Lisa Cammans, Cherie Lilley, Belinda Rushbrook, Robyn Koen, Glenda Pagacs
· Lara Potts has not deposited her $100.00 Cheque. Belinda has contacted her and she will deposit it asap
· $7,803.00 remaining to be paid to Gth Landscaping for the sandpit area.
Canteen

.
· Cherie reports through Lisa and Kelly that all is good in the canteen she has organised a flyer and helper sheet for Kindy 2018 open night
· Lisa reports that Cherie has paid the full amount for the recent inspection so she will forward an invoice to the YMCA for 50% of this fee.
Fundraising
· Wacky Walk a Thon is over. The day was a success. The P&C would like to Thank John Lister and Jerry Chan for their help and support of the event it was agreed that a small gift of appreciation will be given. We would also like to Thank all of our Business sponsors especially Woolworths who donated 400 pieces of Fruit the sausages, water and their time Belinda Rushbrook is organising a plaque to be given to them. Kelly will organise thank you letters and certificates to all of our businesses. A huge thank you to the volunteers who helped out. So far the day has raised $11,445.63 with student sponsorship money still to come
· The last event for the year is Stage 1 cake stall.
Uniforms

· Lisa Cammans reminds us that the changeover period for the current uniform is coming to an end and asks for a notice to go out.
· Lisa also asks for donations of second hand uniforms so parents can start purchasing for next year.
PRINCIPALS REPORT 
· We have a Bush fire plan in place the evacuation point will be the Golf club. The backup plan is to remain in the classrooms as the hall is in a corridor.
· Funding has come through it has increased by $145K overall
· The number of classes in 2018 will be 22 mainstream 4 support with an extra day SAF staff 
·  Staff Movements include 2 outgoing at this point Browyn Whelan’s AP Position filled by Nicky Sutherland, Michelle Hanman will continue to work on the NAPLAN online rollout 
· AP’s will be Michelle Hanman on Early stage 1, Nicky Sutherland on Stage 1, Matt Hyslop Stage 2 and John Lister Stage 3

· The new teacher position will go into yr 5

· There will be composites 2/3,3/4,4/5,5/6 with straight classes k-4.  

· Kathy is trailing a move away from job share classrooms K-2 with only 1 class in remaining. 

· NAPLAN results for yr 3 in particular where very good showing the bump it up program is working 
· The new grass has settled in well Kathy Browne hopes to have sections laid as money becomes available 
· The Sandpit area is coming along with planned sandpit etiquette lessons for the students before they can use it. Kathy would like to continue to transform that area with asphalt paths and sitting platforms along with some smaller play equipment. 
· Amanda Jones has contacted the school to see if there could be an event organised (mufti day) to help contribute to Brookes Fundraising efforts, the issue of time left with only 5 weeks remaining to fit this in and a mufti day already organised for Hunter Stevens and Lachlan Green. Robyn Koen questioned the wisdom of holding these fundraising days for individual students Belinda suggested the school instead welcome the parents of the sports person to organise their own fundraising events within the school. Another suggestion was to hold one day a year where the funds cover all of the athletes in the year who represent NSW at National Level. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
· Glenda has asked about Teachers bringing their own sick children to school Kathy Says that she is ok with this as long as the child is not contagious. With the recent spate of illness teachers having more time off then necessary was a concern.  
· Kindy Info night is 15/11/2017 We will have 3 tables for P&C, Canteen and Uniform.
· Lisa has raised the need for emails to be created it has been decided that there will be 3 made with Gmail so that we can take advantage of google drive to store our documents.
· Di Morgan is leaving us this year and we have decided on a budget of $200 plus flowers for her farewell gift. 1st Robyn Koen 2nd Lisa Cammans 
NEXT MEETING
· TUESDAY 5th December 2017 @ 6.30pm  at Ma Nee Thia High St 

MEETING CLOSED:

8:18pm
Minutes taken by Robyn Koen.
